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2:30 p.m., H-6 Building

Present:  

Management:  Carol Maga, Jennifer Ounjian, McKinley Williams

Classified:  Alma Cardenas, Mercy Pono

Faculty:  Richard Akers, Vern Cromartie, Wendy Williams 

Students:  Jasmyn Oliver

Guests:  Linda Cherry, Holly Pablo

Absent:  Brandon Armargo, Kristina Bautista, John Christenson, Joyce Edwards, David Houston, Helen Kalkstein, Elizabeth Lucero, Mariles Magalong, Cameron Rojas, Leverett Smith 

1. Call to Order – Meeting called to order by Chair, Jennifer Ounjian at 2:40 p.m.

2.  Public Comment - None

CONSENT AGENDA – ACTION ITEMS

3.  Approval of Agenda – Motion was made to approve consent agenda.

4. Approval of Minutes from March 10, 2010 – A motion was made to approve minutes from the 
March 10, 2010 meeting with the following corrections:  Guest is Holly Pablo and Absent Student was Brandon Armargo.  Item 9, second paragraph, change first sentence to “We are working hard to implement the master plan that will . . .”  Eliminate the following sentence in that paragraph.  Item 11, Luna Festival needs to be corrected to Lunafest.


Vote:  Management yes; Faculty yes; Classified yes; Students yes

ACTION ITEMS REMOVED FROM CONSENT AGENDA

NONCONSENT AGENDA – ACTION ITEMS

5. Cost Savings Strategies – McKinley Williams said we are looking at ways to save costs.  Administration is open to suggestions.  We are already planning on no evening football games to save the $75.00 an hour electricity costs for using the field lights.  Other ideas include removing all of the space heaters and personal refrigerators on campus.  Carol said they know of a college that saved $100,000 a year from removing space heaters.  Carol also suggested unplugging all electrical equipment whether from the wall or turning off the power strip when leaving for the weekend or on vacation. There was discussion about desk computers being on in the mornings and that is because the computers are updated every night by IT.  Mack would like ideas to be brought to the Sustainability Committee or Operations Council.  Wendy asked if motion detectors have been installed for lights in the classrooms.  Wendy will address this issue with the Sustainability Committee.  Mack said we have talked about decreasing our printed schedule costs by more than half.  We are decreasing the printed schedule from 9,000 to 4,000 copies in the Fall.  Hopefully we will encourage people to view our schedule and catalog online.  Richard said he used to copy the Art Department schedule and post it in each classroom so it was accessible for adjunct faculty to advise students as well.  Mercy said she will compose a letter informing our off-campus students to visit our website.  Mack said they have discussed a one year schedule and a two-year catalog in the past.  These ideas may need to be resurrected.  

6. Martin Padilla Subcommittee – Fundraising Ideas – McKinley Williams said the sub-committee  met yesterday and developed some ideas on how to begin the campaign.  The kick off campaign would be at All College Day on August 12, 2010.  We would have a video presentation with some pictures of Martin and include pictures of the proposed memorial. The presentation would include a brief dialogue from Mercy and Tim.  We would ask everyone for their support and provide a mechanism for donating monetary contributions with an account in the Foundation.  We would like to offer platinum, gold, silver and bronze sponsorships with specific minimum amounts assigned to each category.  Mack will write a letter to the entire college community asking for their support.  We are thinking of trying to raise all $7,500 in the Fall so we may begin the work in the Spring 2011 semester.  Then, in the Fall 2011 semester, we would have the unveiling of the bust and pedestal.  
7. Review of Meeting Protocol – Jennifer gave a report and shared examples from five other colleges.  Jennifer presented by-laws, philosophy of the College Council, purpose, scope and main goals.   Working principals should guide the decision-making process.  Meetings, quorum procedures for meetings (open meetings) were all addressed in the feedback she received.  The development of the agenda, how and when the agenda is publicized, how items are added, and how the majority seeks consensus, were all addressed in the samples given.
Mack asked if most colleges had term limits for membership?  Jennifer said only one college did.  Linda also asked about standing members.  It was agreed that standing members were normal practice in these kinds of shared governance meetings.  Mack said he liked the idea of training for new members, especially students.  Jennifer said we should take what we have in the College Procedures Handbook and complete what is missing.   Quorum, training, term limits, are the kinds of items we need to specify.  Jennifer said they are working on a shared on-line student training tutorial on the Portal for student leaders.  
Jennifer will move forward to drafting by-laws.   Jennifer said none of the by-laws she received said they follow the Brown Act.  One followed Robert’s Rules of Order.  Wendy said we had discussed the issue of two readings or if we could vote after the first reading.  Jennifer said the reason for that would be to allow constituencies time to take the item back to their constituencies and bring back their discussion.  Wendy suggested we could have a standard procedure with voting permissible on the first read with a proviso that a constituency can request a second read.  Wendy said if we are the constituency representatives that we should be able to make decisions for that constituency without having to inform them of every decision.  Mercy said the standing procedure should be two reads with exceptions made on the first read as time constraints may hinder the process.  Richard concurred with Mercy’s suggestion as he prefers the two reads as the standard and the vote on the first read as an exception to the rule.  
Wendy asked if the SLO assessments are reported in a transparent way.  Wendy asked about a college wide dialogue.  Mack said the SLO committee could give a periodic report to College Council for information and discussion.  We will put this item on for next month’s meeting: Transparency of SLO assessments in college-wide decision making.  How do SLO assessments inform transparent decision making at the central level?  
8.  Budget Update – Mariles is out ill.  Mack said the district continues to find items inadvertently omitted from the budget model and, therefore, our district assessment continues to increase.  Our district assessment is now 6.8 million.  Examples of omissions are department chair stipends and accruals of banked load beginning Fall 2010, sick and vacation leaves. The accrual amount has risen to 9 million for banked load alone.  We are going to have to figure out a way to control those kinds of costs.    Vacation for managers and classified is another added cost.  We have to reduce our budget another $200,000 for these costs.  Wendy asked if the district is telling us how much they are cutting their budget.  Mack said, yes they are.  Mack said we are still discussing the district assessment.  The more it increases, the less we have from our allocation.  We are still about $350,000 to $400,000 short of our reduction target.  Mercy asked if the 4/10 schedule during Spring Break successfully saved us money. No one had exact figures  but we know if we didn’t heat and illuminate buildings, there had to be savings.   

9. Remodel and Other Measure A Activities – Carol said we are working on projects.  We are working on revising plans for the music building remodel as we now have less money than we originally anticipated.  We are working on Phase 1 of our master plan and this includes the programming phase of the new Classroom Building and SA Building.  We will continue to work with the architects on this phase.  
We are currently remodeling the downstairs of the AA Building including the restrooms.  Last Friday, the workers inadvertently jack hammered through one of our high voltage lines and that shut down the power in the AA building.  We are continuing to move on that project but will have to wait until the high voltage lines are repaired and the AA building is up to code.    Linda asked when a construction company makes a blunder ,who pays for it?  Carol said it is a discussion between the construction company and the district.  Unfortunately our high power lines were not placed the required 18 inches from the wall, but only 10 inches from the wall.  The restrooms downstairs in the AA Building are boarded up until the high voltage is correctly repaired.  
Over the summer will be renovating the old college skills center and the former CCT.  We are hoping to have the remodel of the AA Building completed by December so the Math and Speech departments can move in by the Spring term.  That means we can then demolish the H Building.  
Parking Lot 16 still has the sinkhole and the lot is sliding toward Parking Lot 17.  We have talked about repair ideas – community garden, etc. and are waiting from the engineers’ proposals.  Linda said we will need a decision soon for the grant proposal.  The grant proposal would include raised garden beds.  Jasmyn said she really likes the idea of a community garden but wants to know if the college will replace the parking lot as students have complained about lack of parking space.  Mack said Lot 10 is never full but it is not close to the upper campus.  Jennifer said one of the items discussed by students is that if the parking lots by the gym are full, students are required to leave campus and drive the perimeter of the campus through city streets to reach the other side.  
Carol said Phase 2 for our athletic field and turf involves upgrading the bleachers, compliance with the fire marshal laws and providing ADA access to restrooms. We are currently working with our architects and now these plans will cost us more money than we have allocated.  This remodel is required by the State Department of Architects because if we do not complete it, we will be penalized for other bond monies.  
We are still working on the dugout and hope to complete it this summer. 
We are in the 2nd phase of the water well – purchasing storage tanks and looking at methods to keep vehicles from running over it.  Hopefully the well will help us reduce our costs for watering our fields.  
We are trying to implement our card access for three or four more buildings on campus.  We are very satisfied with the Chevrolet version instead of the Cadillac version that the district wants us to have.  
We are working with the construction company on the former Vocational Building.  There are a few items left that we need to do to finish it.  
Richard asked if we have a line item budget on the ADA compliance.  Carol said the State has told us what we need to do--create handicap access in the athletic restrooms and lower the counter in the concession stand.  All of these items cost too much.  We only have $400,000 to do this work and the architects want to charge us $90,000 just to draw up the plans.  

10. Constituency Groups –Classified- Alma reported they had a wonderful district-wide summit on our campus.  We are looking forward to next year.  Faculty – no report.  Management – no report.  Students – no report.

11. Announcements- Wendy said the statewide AGS honor society conference is this weekend in San Jose.  We have a great contingent of about 14 students attending.  Maritza Vande Voorde is instrumental in participating in this conference.  Richard said he will be at the plenary session next week.  Linda said they are closing in on the final scholarship selection process.  It is a frustrating because our students do not apply for scholarships.   The major challenge we face is that we offer substantial scholarships and our students do apply for them.  We need to figure out how to overcome this challenge.  Carol said we need to outline how much money students can receive from scholarships on the web page and post applications there for easy student access.   Linda said CCC is unique on how we handle our scholarships.  Each of them has its own criteria, selection process, etc.  Most colleges have a master selection committee instead of the several committees that we have.  Mack announced the Food and Wine Event on Sunday, April 18th at 11:00 to 2:30 p.m.  Tickets are $30.00 in advance and $35.00 at the door.  Vern said he was reelected to the Pacific Sociological Association as the community college representative.  Richard said his work was selected for Ceramics Today, a book featuring ceramic artists world-wide.  Richard announced the pottery sale will be coming soon.  Congratulations to both Vern and Richard for their achievements.
12. Next Meeting is May 12, 2010.
13. Meeting Adjourned at 4:04 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President
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